Plans are underway to promote Angel Tree gifts in support of the children’s unit at Prairie View (and perhaps more) this Christmas season. You’re invited to participate (or not) as individuals, families, small groups, Sunday School classes. We’ll share the “request slips” when they’re received. 
Please submit any items for the 2014 Zion Annual Report to Allie via email at <alliemawhiney@hotmail.com> by Sun., Dec. 22.
Mennonite Disaster Service – Kansas Unit is soliciting funding or donation in kind to replace at least one of their two vans (both of which are approaching 200,000 miles), to help continue their ministry. Please see letter posted on bulletin board. (Note: we’ve decided to dedicate our Christmas Eve offering toward MDS).
AMBS-Kansas Center will partner with KIPCOR to host a course entitled Conflict, Communication, and Conciliation on Jan. 6-9, 2015. This course, led by Kirsten Zerger and Gary Flory, will prepare students to navigate interpersonal conflict more fruitfully through a focus on conflict analysis, personal style in conflict, communication skills, conciliation and conflict transformation, and developing spiritual foundations for working with conflict. For more info, please see www.ambs.edu/kansascenter.
Pray This Week for…

• Connie Ayala (daughter of Sharon Regier), who was in (and now out of) the hospital this week with a high temperature.

• students and teachers who experienced a time of rest and giving thanks with family this past weekend, as well as those who were not able to make it home. Pray that all may transition back easily as they complete the last few weeks of the semester following Thanksgiving.
• David Stevens, who will be installed as pastor today at our WDC sister congregation, Hope Menn. Ch. (Wichita).
• the nearly 50 participants who are three months into their Mennonite Voluntary Service assignments, a Christian Service program of Mennonite Mission Network. Pray for these young adults as they adapt to life in community and work in fields that include public health, immigration law, and home repair.
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November 30, 2014: The First Sunday of Advent
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.

Gathering Song
“Awake, arise, O sing a new song”
HWB #56
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements


Prelude



Call to Worship


Leader: Come, let us worship in faith the God who is here and desires our worship. [pause] Redeeming God, show your face, so that we, your people, would share your hope.

All: Oh, that you would reveal your hope to us, O Lord.

People: Let your light shine, so that the nations would see your glory.

L:
Speak to us, for your words do not pass away.

P:
Walk with us, and the peoples tremble.

L:
Restore us, that we might be saved.

P:
Mold us, and we will bend to your will.

All: Rend the heavens and come down, O Lord of hope.
Hymn
“O come, O come, Immanuel”
HWB #172

Prayer of Confession (beginning with a minute of silence in darkness)

Leader: Today in this safe but dark, holy place we become aware of your presence, God. We focus not on our sins as is our habit, but instead on the sins done against us.

People: We have suffered rejection, hurt, and abuse. People have hurt us in our childhood, at school, at work, and even in church. These hurts continue to shape us in unhealthy ways.

L:
We are crumbling clay that needs to be reformed and rebuilt by you, God, the Potter.

P:
Heal our places of shame, Lord.

L:
To “forgive those who trespass against us,” we ask for strength to release our wounds to you, to stop holding onto them.

P:
Heal us, Lord.

All: Restore our hope, O God; let your face shine, that we may be saved.
Song
“Hope is a candle”
SS #15, vs. 1


Lighting of the Advent Wreath
New Testament Reading

Mark 13:24-37

Children’s Time

Rosie Epp
Old Testament Reading

Isaiah 65:1-9
Sermon
“A cry of hope”
Rosie Epp
Response Hymn
“O Savior, rend the heavens”
HWB #175
Offering
Mennonite Central Committee
Offertory
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns: Prayer
Ray Reimer
Sending Song
“Longing for light”
SJ #54
Congregational Benediction

HWB #760
Postlude

Doug & Margaret Brewer, Greeters

Karen Andres, Piano/Organ
Margaret Brewer, Songleader
Ray Reimer & Rosie Epp, Worship Leaders and Co-Pastors
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance: (including no visitors) 
77
Recent offerings: Harvest of Love (Nov. 27, & thru month)
$1,555

Mennonite Mission Network (Nov. 23)
$904

Camp Mennoscah (Nov. 16)
$871


Offender Victim Ministries (Nov. 9)
$651
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Tue.

Mid-week programming @ Zion
6–9 p.m., Wed.

WIM Christmas Supper @ Prairie Harvest
5:30 p.m., Thur.
Choir carols @Faith&Life after Parade of Lights
6:45 p.m., Thur.
Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Thur. & Sat.
Meal / dessert preparation: Carol / ?
This. Wed.

Greeters: Edna Andres and family
Next Sun.
Musicians: Carol / Carol / Carol
Next Sun.
Offering: Local Fund
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Youth Advent meal fundraiser
Noon, Dec. 7

Congregational meeting for budget & elections
1 p.m., Dec. 7

Governing Council meets (following cong. mtg.)
2? p.m., Dec. 7

Wheat State Manor Vespers; Overflow class leads
5 p.m., Dec. 7

Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Dec. 8

Christmas Open House @ parsonage
4-6 p.m., Dec. 14
Material for 2014 Zion Annual Report due
Dec. 22

Wheat State Manor community Christmas program
7 p.m., Dec. 22
Zion Christmas Eve service (offering: MDS)
7 p.m., Dec. 24
Congregational meeting for reports & projects
7 p.m., Jan. 7, 2015

Governing Council meets (following cong. mtg.)
8? p.m., Jan. 7

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. and Thur.). This week they plan to attend an AMBS listening session Sat. afternoon. 
We’re promoting “Harvest of Love”—the annual Harvey Co. food bank campaign sponsored by the Newton Ministerial Alliance and administered by the Salvation Army—throughout Nov. Material goods as well as monetary donations are solicited. Any non-expired staple is accepted, although you’re encouraged to focus on items like: canned tuna, macaroni and cheese, spaghetti pasta and sauce, hamburger and tuna helper, cereal, peanut butter, jelly, canned vegetables, and soups.

NEW BOOKS IN OUR LIBRARY

Non Fiction

Brown, Tricia Gates, ed.; Getting in the Way—Christian Peacemaker
Chapman, Gary; Growing up Social—raising relational kids in a screen-driven world
Friesen, Ivan; Isaiah, Believers Church Bible Commentary
Gerth, Holley; You’re Going to Be Okay—encouraging truth your heart needs to hear, especially on the hard days
Lederach, John Paul; Reconcile: Conflict Transformation—a guidebook for Christians seeking a scriptural view of reconciliation and practical steps for transforming conflict
Miller, Glen; Living Thoughtfully, Dying Well
Remple, Elsie; Please Pass the Faith—the art of spiritual grandparenting
Qureshi, Nabeel; Seeking Allah, Finding Jesus—a devout Muslim encounters Christianity
Swartley, Willard; John, Believers Church Bible Commentary
Walker, Jeanne Murray; The Geography of Memory—a pilgrimage through Alzheimer’s
Fiction

Brunstetter, Wanda; The Healing Quilt
Ganshert, Katie; A Broken Kind of Beautiful

Karon, Jan; Somewhere Safe with Somebody Good
Putman, Cara; Shadowed by Grace
Sawyer, Kim Vogel; Through the Deep Waters

Tagg, Melissa; Here to Stay
Tagg, Melissa; Made to Last
Thomas, Sarah Loudin; Miracle in a Dry Season
Junior Fiction

Elliott, Rob; Big Book of Laugh Out-Loud Jokes
Children

DeStefano, Anthony; The Sheep That No One Could Find
Harvest House; Joseph the Dreamer
Keity, Donna; I Love You All the Same
Mayer, Mercer; Being Thankful
Mayer, Mercer; We All Need Forgiveness
Terkeurst, Lysa; It Will Be Okay
Tippin, Mary Ellen; Theodore
Ten Thousand Villages will have a Festival Sale on various days from Nov. 20–Dec. 7 in the back of the Prairie Harvest store (Newton) with proceeds going to Mennonite Central Committee. See bulletin board for specific dates/times. 

The Newton Community Children’s Choir will present its 25th Anniversary Concert in honor of Norma Preheim on Sun., Nov. 30 at 2:30 p.m. in Memorial Hall on the Bethel College Campus. All NCCC alumni are invited to join for two numbers, rehearsing at 1 p.m.  Details on board, or e-mail newtonccchoir@gmail.com.

Members are reminded that all receipts to be reimbursed by Zion within the 2014 fiscal year should be submitted to Jeremy prior to the end of November (e.g., today!), in order that he may complete bookkeeping.
Sing along to Christmas portions of Handel’s Messiah at Bethel College Menn. Ch. on Wed., Dec. 3, 11 a.m., with Bethel College soloists, conductors and instrumentalists; scores provided, and all are welcome.

The Women in Mission Christmas Supper will be at Prairie Harvest on Thur., Dec. 4 at 5:30 p.m. prior to the Newton Parade of Lights. Following the parade the Zion Adult Choir will be caroling at Faith and Life Bookstore; you are invited to join the choir or come to listen. Our offering will be for support of Wes and Deb Bergen. Please sign up by Sun., Nov. 30 on the bulletin board. 

A group of 17 Bethel College senior nursing students will travel to Haiti in December. They’re raising money for infant formula to take along, and you’re invited to a fundraising meal in the Bethel College Menn. Ch. fellowship hall on Thur., Dec. 4, with reservations due today (Nov. 30). Call or e-mail Geri Tyrell, director of nursing, (316) 284-5340, gtyrell@bethelks.edu. There are two seatings, at 6 p.m. and 7 p.m., and the menu is Haitian cuisine. Special guest will be Wildy Mulatre of Hinche, Haiti.
Zion’s next time to serve at the Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter will be Dec. 4, 6, and 8. Please consider signing up to prepare a meal and going to the Shelter to visit with the residents.
Remington High School is hosting their annual Senior Citizen Christmas dinner on Fri., Dec. 5 at 12:45 p.m. Reservations are due by Dec. 1, and must include name, address, phone, and $3.50/person. Mail reservations to: Lola Coats, Remington High School, 8850 NW Meadowlark Rd., Whitewater, KS  67154.

Christmas Gala Jazz Concert with Bethel College Jazz Ensembles I and II, Fri., Dec. 5, 8 p.m., Krehbiel Auditorium.

5 Places of Christmas on Sat., Dec. 6 from 10 a.m.–4 p.m., Fine Arts Center and Kauffman Museum on the Bethel College campus. FAC: Bethel College Women’s Association presents a variety of Christmas collections (Santas, angels, stars, books, villages, trees and other symbols of the season) from 25 local contributors. KM: indoor scavenger hunt with a chance to win an entire crèche; museum director Annette LeZotte speaking on “Nuns and Nativity Cradles” at 11 a.m. Free admission to all “5 Places.”
First Menn. Ch. (McPherson) will be having a German dinner on Sat., Dec. 6 from 5–7 p.m. Menu: verenika with ham gravy, sausage, green beans, borscht, bohne berrogi with cream sauce, and cherry moos. All are invited; dinner will be a free will donation.
Bob Regier’s “Journey Through Time” retrospective exhibit of over six decades of artistic work opens at the Carriage Factory Art Gallery (128 E Sixth St, Newton) with an opening reception and artist talk on Sat., Dec. 6 at 7 p.m.  Free and open to the public. Regular hours are Tue.-Fri., 12–5 p.m., and Sat., 10 a.m.–5 p.m. 

The children’s and youth Sunday School teachers for the winter quarter (beginning Dec. 7) will be:

Pre-Preschool: 
Bonnie Brewer

Preschool: 
Ann Schowengerdt

1st Grade: 
Nadine Epp

Junior High: 
Lindsay Lightner

High School: 
Kathy Preheim

Emmaus Church invites all to an evening of Christmas music on Sun., Dec. 7, at 7:00 p.m. “Sing We Now of Christmas” is a program of music geared to help us usher in the Christmas season through music. All are invited to refreshments after the program.
All are invited to a retirement reception for Pastor James Dunn on Sun., Dec. 7, from 2-4 p.m. at the Burrton (KS) Menn. Ch.

All are invited to enjoy favorite Christmas carols and melodies as the McPherson Community Brass Choir under the direction of Jerry Toews performs at the Alexanderwohl Menn. Ch. (rural Goessel) on Sun., Dec. 7 at 5 p.m. 

Lighting of the Green at Bethel College, Sun., Dec. 7, at 8 p.m. on the Green; refreshments follow in the cafeteria.

You’re invited to a Christmas Open House on Tue., Dec. 9 from 4-6 p.m. at the MCC Center in N. Newton. Meet the staffers, visit with MCC alumni and at 4:30 p.m. hear a reflection from Carol Duerksen about her recent MCC Learning Tour to Palestine/Israel. We’ll also have lots of Christmas goodies for you to enjoy!

You are cordially invited not to join the Holiday Gala Non-Event benefitting the Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter not to be held on Fri., Dec. 12. Instead, stay home and enjoy the busy holiday season with your family! But please send donations to the Homeless Shelter at P.O. Box 978, Newton, KS  67114 or @ https://www.egive-usa.com/account/api/makeagift/14445/ Details on bulletin board.
All interested in supporting and engaging in church planting are invited to a retreat on Sat., Dec. 13 at Cross Wind Conf. Center (Hesston). Details and registration at: http://mennowdc.org/church-planting-advance-december-13-2014/
Pastors Ray and Rosie invite you to enjoy some goodies and warm fellowship at a Christmas Open House at the parsonage on Sun., Dec. 14; drop by anytime between 4–6 p.m.!
The Tabor Menn. Ch. Youth Fellowship will share their annual living nativity, Night in the Barn, on Dec. 20 and 21 from 6–8 p.m. The event features perspectives from the innkeeper and a shepherd, and Christmas carols, while enjoying hot drinks. Free;  donations to the youth group will be accepted.  Directions from Goessel: 3 miles north on Hwy 15, 4 miles east on 150th, ¾ north on Falcon. (Follow these directions and not GPS directions.) For more info, call (620) 386-0709.
